



26 Drumsheugh Gardens Edinburgh EH3 7YR Legal Post LPI Edinburgh -1

T: 0131 226 7411 F: 0131 225 2934

Textphone: 0131 476 8359

Mrs J Irvine Chair Scottish Legal Complaints Commission LP 86 EDINBURGH 2

Our Ref: CC/Commission/PJY 8 March 2011

Dear Jane

## SLCC Budget and Levy Consultation – 2011

The Society has now had an opportunity to consider the Scottish Legal Complaints Commission's proposed budget and levy structure for the financial year commencing 1 July 2011.

We are grateful for the recent opportunities to discuss with the Board of the Commission some of the issues arising from the consultation. These meetings have been very helpful ahead of this formal response to the consultation.

We are content that the current levy structure should continue. We are also pleased to note that in setting the budget for the fourth year of the Commission's operation due regard has been taken of our previous comments around the question of the level of reserves held by the Commission.

We are content with the proposal to reduce the top line levy for solicitors for the fourth year of the Commission's operation to £209. Many solicitors are continuing to face difficult trading conditions in the context of the economic downturn. We are therefore pleased that the Commission has considered our previous representations and chosen to use a proportion of the financial reserves to deliver this reduced levy.

Given this, we recognise the potential need to change the levy for the fifth year of the Commission's operation and that this will depend on a number of factors, including the level of business which the Commission receives.

Yours sincerely Mill

Jamie Millar President 0131 476 8157

jamiemillar@lawscot.org.uk







26 Drumsheugh Gardens Edinburgh EH3 7YR Legal Post LPI Edinburgh -1

T: 0131 226 7411 F: 0131 225 2934

Textphone: 0131 476 8359

Mrs J Irvine Chair Scottish Legal Complaints Commission LP 86 EDINBURGH 2

Our Ref: CC/Commission/PJY 8 March 2011

Dear Jane

## SLCC Budget and Levy Consultation – 2011

The Society has now had an opportunity to consider the Scottish Legal Complaints Commission's proposed budget and levy structure for the financial year commencing 1 July 2011.

We are grateful for the recent opportunities to discuss with the Board of the Commission some of the issues arising from the consultation. These meetings have been very helpful ahead of this formal response to the consultation.

We are content that the current levy structure should continue. We are also pleased to note that in setting the budget for the fourth year of the Commission's operation due regard has been taken of our previous comments around the question of the level of reserves held by the Commission.

We are content with the proposal to reduce the top line levy for solicitors for the fourth year of the Commission's operation to £209. Many solicitors are continuing to face difficult trading conditions in the context of the economic downturn. We are therefore pleased that the Commission has considered our previous representations and chosen to use a proportion of the financial reserves to deliver this reduced levy.

Given this, we recognise the potential need to change the levy for the fifth year of the Commission's operation and that this will depend on a number of factors, including the level of business which the Commission receives.

Yours sincerely

(A) Mile Mill

Jamie Millar President 0131 476 8157

jamiemillar@lawscot.org.uk

